TN

School of Law
Faculty Meeting
April 18, 1983
Conference Room, 4PM

MINUTES

Present: Desiderio, Bowler, Browde, Ellis, J., Fink, Flickinger, Gonzales, Hart,
Hermann, Johnson, MacPherson, Martinez, Minzner, Muir, Nathanson, Occhialino,
Parnall, Roll, Scales, Schwartz, Simson, Stelzner, Taylor, Teitelbaum.
Student Representatives: Martinez, D., Baber, M.

Dean Desiderio outlined the latest status of the UNM budget from a Dean's meeting

he had just attended. As previously announced, there will be no cost-of-living or
incremental pay raises during the upcoming fiscal year, but promotion pay increases
will continue. While we have gone about as far as we can in attempting to hold down
expenses, two areas do warrant continuing emphasis by the faculty and staff. Please
use the WATS lines for long distance calls rather than regular commercial methods;
and secondly, please attempt to hold down multicopy reproduction for instructional
purposes by placing copies on library reserve whenever possible.

Dean Desiderio informed the faculty that his meetings with the NM Supreme Court
concerning faculty practice rule also indicated that the Bar Examiners officially
supported retaining the existing rule.

Dean Desiderio next informed the faculty about the current status of the Institute

of Public Law and Service. Among the first orders of business should be the formation
of an advisory group to serve as a screening committee for selecting a new director

to replace Gary 0'Dowd. Representation on the advisory group should include members
of the faculty, court and bar. The Dean also stated that an interim direetor would

be appointed.

Professor Hart moved that the faculty formally resolve to share their sincere sense
of appreciation for the efforts of Gary 0'Dowd while he was Director of the Institute
and also while with the Governor's office. Motion seconded by Professor Flickinger.
Approved unanimously.

Professor Minzner moved the minutes reflect admission to the NM Bar of Professor
Flickinger. Seconded by several others. Approved unanimously.

Dean Desiderio announced that an Instituto would be held this Summer from 6 June
through 1 July. He called for volunteers to teach.

Dean Desiderio announced the intention to convoke an alternate year faculty legal
retreat 9-10 Sep this year. Professor Stelzner suggested the retreat be held here
in Albuquerque, with potential savings in retreat costs being applied toward a trip
to the AALS Convention next year in San Francisco. Dean Desiderio recommended the
subject be held in abeyance until the next or future faculty meetings.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5 PM.

Respectfully submitted:

aculty Secretary



